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 PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT MEETING 
 

October 9, 2024 
 
Project ID: 7846-00-01 
T Loyal, Spencer Road 
Rock Creek Bridge P-10-0156 
Clark County 
 
To Whom it May Concern: 
 
The Town of Loyal, in cooperation with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT), is proposing to replace the 
Rock Creek Bridge along Spencer Road, located 1.4 miles east of the intersection of Spencer Road and County K in the Town 
of Loyal, Clark County, WI.  The proposed project would involve the removal and replacement of the existing bridge and 
reconstruction of the approaches to the bridge.   
 
Spencer Road would be closed during construction and no detours would be posted as alternative routes are available. 
Access would be maintained for local residences and emergency vehicles. Construction is anticipated for the summer of 
2026. No real estate is anticipated to be needed to complete the project. 
 
An in-person meeting will be held on October 30, 2024 from 5:00-6:00 pm at the Town of Loyal Town Hall, located at 
W3412 Chickadee Road, Loyal, WI 54446. Project representatives will be available at that time to discuss the proposed 
project and address any questions or concerns. A Power Point presentation detailing the project will also be made available 
on the Town of Loyal website from October 16th to November 30th, 2024. The objective of this Public Outreach is to provide 
adjacent property owners, interested citizens, and public officials with an opportunity to comment on the design for this 
improvement. 
 
The public is encouraged to view the proposed project details at the link below and submit any comments or concerns they 
may have.  
 
Website: loyaltown-wi.gov 
 
Those who are deaf, hard of hearing, blind, have low vision or speech disabled can use the Wisconsin Telecommunication 
Relay System (WTRS).  The service provides a link between text telephone users and conventional telephone users.  Callers 
can access the relay 24 hours through the toll free number 1-800-947-3529 or by dialing 711. 
 
If you have any questions or would prefer a paper copy of the presentation, please contact the design consultant for this 
project, Dennis Mack, P.E., Cedar Corporation at 715-235-9081, or dennis.mack@cedarcorp.com. You may also contact the 
Town of Loyal, Town Chairman Jesse Zvolena at 715-255-9232 or clerk@loyaltown-wi.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
CEDAR CORPORATION  

 
Dennis W. Mack, P.E. 
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